
Randy Bishop 
11089 Wood Special Drive 

Kewadin, MI  49648 
Phone; 231-360-5140 

 

January 20, 2022 

Antrim County Board of Commissioners 
Commissioners; Jarris Rubingh – District 1, Joshua Watrous – District 2, Karen Bargy – District 3 
Ed Boettcher – District 4, Chairman - Terry VanAlstine – District 5, Brenda Ricksgers – District 6 

Dawn LaVanway – District 7, Jason Helwig – District 8, Christian Marcus – District 9 
Antrim County Clerk – Sheryl Guy, Administrator – Peter Garwood 

 
 

Constructive Legal Notice 

 
 

Dear Sirs/Madams; 
 
You have been served this Constructive Legal Notice to be informed of my intention to file a claim against the current 
Municipal Bond coverage that Antrim County has in place, within seven (7) days of this notice. 
 
I will be submitting my claim with the insurance/bonding company specifically asking for monetary damages pursuant to 
your bond coverages. 
 
I will be submitting documented evidence against Antrim County Clerk – Sheryl Guy, including and not limited to a video 
of the March 4th, 2021 County Commissioners meeting, complete with notarized certification as to its authenticity and a 
full notarized transcription of the said video.  
 
Additionally, a sworn statement from Attorney – Matthew DePerno as to the legal brief he personally presented to 
Antrim County Prosecutor – James Rossiter and Antrim County Sheriff Deputy - James Janisse on Friday, February 12, 
2021, that specifically outlined the Michigan State statutes that Clerk Guy violated during the November 2020 election.  
Along with other documented evidence. 
 
If, the duly elected Board officials with their legal counsel would like to meet with me to discuss this pending complaint, 
please do so before next Thursday, January 27, 2022 by 5:00 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

Randy Bishop 

 
 
 
 
 


